STRETTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of an Extraordinary Meeting held on Thursday 28th July 2022 commencing at 7pm at Stretton Church Community Hub

Members Present: Cllr. Michael Arnold (MA) (Chair), Cllr. Paul Finlay (PF), Cllr. Richard Foster (RF), Cllr. John Cooch (JC), Mrs Jayne Isaac (Clerk)

2 members of the public attended

Ref	Item
063/22	Chairman's Welcome and to receive apologies
	Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr. Greg Harker, Cllr. Shani Storrie and Cllr. Nick Begy (Ward Member)
064/22	To receive Declarations of Pecuniary Interests on items in the agenda
	There were none.
065/22	Comments received from members of the public
	A member of the public present at the meeting expressed his disappointment that there had been no acknowledgement at the opening of the meeting about the recent passing of a local parishioner. The Chair explained that the Council had not been informed of this and were therefore in no position to make comment.
	The same member of the public raised concern about the defibrillator in the village by the post box being out of action. In particular, the lack of communication (other than facebook) to make all parishioners aware of this. SPC agreed to investigate and provide a full update to report at the next PC Meeting on 15 th September.
066/22	Planning
	Planning Application 2022/0766/FUL Proposal: Proposed single storey porch side extension, new rooflight to the front elevation, dormer and folding sliding doors to the rear. The Barns, Manor Road, Stretton, Rutland LE15 7QZ It was noted that the extension would appear to limit the parking space on the existing driveway, but the Council can see no objection to this. There was unanimous agreement to support the application. Action: Clerk to enter response on the RCC Planning Portal.
067/22	Post Mounted Litter Bin on Manor Road
	SPC have been contacted by RCC following a recent litter bin audit and noted that the litter bin is without a lid. The cost for replacing the bin would cost in the region of £100 to include installation. After discussion, members felt that the lack of a lid is not considered to be a problem, and agreed to leave the bin as it is.

Meeting ended at 7.20pm

Issued on 29th July 2022